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A Memorial Day flagpole presentation took place at the Telford Terrace Nursing Facility on St. Andrewôs 

Retirement Community Campus to assist with commemorating those who served our country and continue 

to do so. The local WoodmenLife Chapter 888 presented the 25 foot flagpole and flag to the non-profit St. 

Andrewôs Retirement Community, and the Boy Scouts of America Troup 2014 assisted with raising and 

lowering  a flag flown over the White House to begin the ceremony and provided a trumpet solo. Dr. Leah 

Simpkins, President and Publicity Officer for the WoodmenLife Chapter 888, provided insight into the 

flagôs significance and meaning and also provided a brief understanding of the non-profit WoodmenLife 

Fraternal Insurance Society. Gil Shew, Administrator of both Telford Terrace and McCready Manor on St. 

Andrewôs Retirement Communityôs campus, accepted the flag and flagpole and expressed the  importance 

of those volunteering and providing services year-round to assist the residents of all of the buildings on 

campus. The flag will serve as a lasting reminder of the service and sacrifice of so many. 

 

-Written by Dr. Leah Simpkins, as it appeared in the Berea Citizen 

 


